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Memo

To:

Mayor and Commissioners
From:

David M. Wolpin and Anthony Soroka 

                        on behalf of Weiss Serota Helfman
Date:

October 14, 2011
Re:

Dania Beach Campaign Finance Ordinance Amendment
CC:




Bob Baldwin, City Manager

Tom Ansbro, City Attorney



Louise Stilson, City Clerk

The attached Ordinance prohibiting campaign contributions from any entity or organization to candidates for local municipal office has been prepared utilizing the City of Fort Lauderdale’s campaign contribution limitation laws as a model.  

If enacted, the attached Ordinance would only permit natural persons to make contributions to any candidate for the office of Mayor or City Commissioner.  The Ordinance would prohibit all entities and organizations (including, but not limited to, corporations, LLC’s, sole proprietorships, banks, labor unions, political committees and unincorporated associations) from making campaign contributions to any candidate for the office of Mayor or City Commissioner.  Additionally, the Ordinance would make it unlawful for any candidate for the office of Mayor or City Commissioner to accept contributions from any entity or organization.  Definitions have been included to further define the entities and organizations that are prohibited from making campaign contributions to candidates for local office.
As previously noted to the City Commission, a recent ruling out of the 8th Circuit (May 2011) upholding a law that banned direct corporate campaign contributions to individual candidates has been vacated (as of July 12, 2011) and is currently the subject of an en banc rehearing of the case.  As of October 13, 2011, the 8th Circuit has not yet ruled on the en banc rehearing.  Consequently, we do not recommend adoption of the attached Ordinance prior to the conclusion of the 8th Circuit en banc rehearing on the Minnesota Citizens case that addresses the constitutionality of a ban on corporate campaign contributions to individual candidates.  However, we recognize that the City Commission desires to proceed with consideration of the attached Ordinance on first reading.

